


federal Equal Pay Act, only provides for liquidated damages of up to 
100% of wages due. 

New York Human Rights Law

The New York State Human Rights Law has been amended in four ways.  
First, S.2/A.5360 amends N.Y. Exec. Law § 292 to allow sexual 
harassment suits against employers regardless of the number of employees 
employed by the company.  Under existing law, employers with fewer 
than four employees are excluded from the definition of "employer."  This 
amendment creates a limited exception to this definition for sexual 
harassment suits. 

Second, S.3/A.7189 amends N.Y. Exec. Law § 297 to  grant courts and the 
state Commissioner of Human Rights the discretion to award reasonable 
attorneys fees to the prevailing party in claims of employment or credit 
discrimination on the basis of sex. Under existing law, attorneys fees may 
only be awarded in housing discrimination cases.

Third, S.4/A.7317 amends N.Y. Exec. Law § 296 to prohibit employment 
discrimination on the basis of "familial status."       

Fourth, S.8/A.4272 amends N.Y. Exec. Law §§ 292 and 296 to require 
reasonable accommodations for employees with a "pregnancy-related 
condition."  The amendment defines the term "pregnancy-related 
condition" as "a medical condition related to pregnancy or childbirth that 
inhibits the exercise of a normal bodily function or is demonstrable by 
medically accepted clinical or laboratory diagnostic techniques."  The 
term is limited, however, to conditions that may be reasonably 
accommodated without preventing the complainant from performing in a 
reasonable manner the activities associated with the job in question. The 
term "reasonable accommodation" is defined to exclude actions that would 
"impose an undue hardship" on the employer.  The amendment also 
requires employees seeking an accommodation for their disability or 
pregnancy-related accommodation to cooperate in providing medical and 
other information necessary to verify the disability or pregnancy-related 
condition or for the consideration of the accommodation.

Employers should evaluate their current workplace policies to ensure they 
are consistent with these amendments.  

This post was authored by Matt Lampe, Emilie Hendee, Michael 
Casertano, and Michael Ferruggia of Jones Day.  The views and opinions 
expressed herein are those of the authors and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of Jones Day or the New York State Bar Association.  
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